


Santa Clara Community Organization
General meeting minutes for March 2, 2017
Messiah Lutheran Church
3280 River Road

The meeting was called to order at 7:03 by the chair, Jerry Finigan. Guests present included Senator James Manning and his wife Luanda, as well as Sonja Carlson, EWEB Board, and Dale Weigandt, superintendent of the River Road Parks and Recreation District. There were 17 in attendance, including 5 Board members. Dale gave a presentation of about half an hour on the advantages of creating a regional park district encompassing all of Eugene’s urban growth boundary.  Such a district would provide equality of recreational and parks services and address the problem the City has in funding its park maintenance and development.  He said this has been done in Tualatin Hills, Bend and at Willamalane.  This was also done recently in Seattle with the unusual model of the City Council forming the governing body for the district.  This could also be an answer for Santa Clara by providing not only a community center but programs for children and senior citizens that are not currently available.  Another half hour of question and answer suggested the complexity of such a move, and Dale said the first step would be to have a feasibility study to address these issues.  He said that if citizens wanted to get involved, perhaps one of the first steps is to let City Counselors know that they support such a study.

Business meeting:
[bookmark: _GoBack]	Ann Vaughn moved the February 2nd Board meeting minutes be approved as presented.  Russ Bevans seconded.  Motion passed.  Jerry reported the bank account as $1248.05, with $1053.28 in the Community Garden account, leaving $194.77 in the SCCO account.  There is also $90 deposited with Eugene Neighbors, Inc, and $22 in the postal-printing fund.  

Reports:
•  Land Use:  Kate Perle reported there were two annexation requests, on Lone Oak and on Ava Street.  There was a request for lot validation on Stark Street.  There was an application for a 9-lot subdivision on Calumet and Briar Street.
•  Awbrey Park:  Gary Haliski reported there would be no regular work party in March.  The wildflower walk is scheduled for May.  Kate reported that Karen Lawrence is organizing a work party for Wendover Park.  
•  Envision Eugene:  There will be a joint Planning Commission hearing on March 7 at Harris Hall to review the proposed Urban Growth Boundary.  There will be a hearing on March 6 by the City Council on the proposed Transportation Plan System.

Old Business:
•  There was a discussion regarding our next step in our plan to talk to area businesses to present our letter and educate them as to what the homeless rest stops actually involve.  This needs to be done soon as the current locations will be unavailable and the City Council has voted to locate at least one rest stop in each ward.  Kate and Gary Wildish will contact Barbara Denlis and George Price to see if some meetings and visitations could be arranged, and begin going to local businesses.  It was suggested that the letter might also be taken to the scheduled work party at Lone Oak Park.
•  Gary Haliski said he is putting together a newsletter to be put out in April and asked people to submit ideas for content and articles that could be included.
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New Business:
The Board agreed by consensus that SCCO renew its membership in Eugene Neighbors, Inc. for 2017.

meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.
						submitted,
								Jerry Finigan

	







